djajko@mainetown.com

From:

Laura Morask < lmorask@mainetown.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 20, 2017 2:05 PM

To:

Kathy O'Brien

Cc:

Denise Jajko; Susan Krey

Subject:

Re: Assessor Susan Moylan-Krey IMRF

Perfect!

Sent from my iPad

On Nov 20, 2017, at 2:02 PM, Kathy O'Brien < kobrien@imrf.org > wrote:

Yes, that is what I intended my letter to mean. If you would like me to send something else to confirm, just let me know. The bookkeeper should do adjustments to get her Sept-Oct earnings reported.

Kathy

Kathy O'Brien
General Counsel
Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund
2211 York Road
Oak Brook, Illinois 60523
630-368-5352
kobrien@imrf.org

From: Laura Morask [mailto:lmorask@mainetown.com]

Sent: Monday, November 20, 2017 1:52 PM

To: Kathy O'Brien

Cc: Denise Jajko; Susan Krey

Subject: Re; Assessor Susan Moylan-Krey IMRF

ATTENTION: This email is from an external source. Use coution before opening attachments or clicking on links.

Dear Kathy:

Does this mean that our bookeeper, cc'd above can begin again deducting the IMRF? Will IMRF send something official to us? Or is your original letter sufficient for our bookeeper to start deducting the IMRF again for Susan? Also, what happens with respect to amounts for the two months intervening of September and October or does our bookeeper figure that out? Any information would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you, Laura Morask

Sent from my iPad

On Nov 20, 2017, at 1:31 PM, Kathy O'Brien < kobrien@imrf.org > wrote:

Thank you.

Kathy O'Brien
General Counsel
Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund
2211 York Road
Oak Brook, Illinois 60523
630-368-5352
kobrien@imrf.org

From: Laura Morask [mailto:lmorask@mainetown.com]

Sent: Monday, November 20, 2017 1:30 PM

To: Kathy O'Brien

Subject: Assessor Susan Moylan-Krey IMRF

ATTENTION: This email is from an external source. Use caution before opening attachments or clicking on links

Katherine O'Brien General Counsel;IMRF 2211 York Road, Suite 500 Oakbrook, IL 60653 WWW.IMRF.org

Dear Ms. O'Brien

It was a pleasure speaking with you this past Friday, November 17th. Pursuant to our discussion and in receipt of your letter dated November 14th, 2017 you had requested me to send you the following information.

The IMRF certification was properly noticed for vote at our August 22nd board meeting. The three new trustees voted No.

I asked each of them on the record for their reasons and they all three stated that they were refusing to give any reason.

One trustee added that she was allowed to "vote her conscience."

In the local newspaper, The Park Ridge Herald-Advocate, dated August 31st, 2017 each trustee commented further;

one voicing that "...a lot of independant analysis" went into his decision, a second stated; "as a trustee, I have a fiduciary responsibility to insure taxpayers' money is spent wisely," and a third stated; "I don't think part-time elected officials should be eligible for retirement funds from the state."

http://www.chicagotribune.com/suburbs/park-ridge/news/ct-prh-maine-township-imrf-tl-0907-20170831-story.html

None of these trustees voiced any belief that Assessor Krey did not work 1,000 hours as was certified.

If you need any further information, please do not hesitate to call or email me.

Very Truly Yours, Laura J. Morask Maine Township Supervisor 847-297-2510

Sent from my iPad





November 14, 2017

Laura J. Morask Supervisor, Maine Township \$700 Ballard Road Park Ridge, IL 60068

Re:

Maine Township Assessor

Qualification for IMRF Participation

ER# 0417

Dear Ms. Morask,

IMRF was contacted by the Maine Township Assessor to report that her position requires in excess of 1000 hours of service in a year.

The IMRF Board of Trustees adopted a rule in February 2017 asking all IMRF participating entities with compensated elected officials to review, every two years, the elected positions and inform IMRF which of those positions are expected to require performance of duty for enough hours to qualify for IMRF participation. In Maine Township, this is 1000 hours of work in a year.

What IMRF is asking the governing bodies of our employers to do is inform us of the hours required to perform the duties of a particular elected position. The governing bodies are not given the authority to determine which elected officials may participate in IMRF, regardless of hours of work required. The Illinois Pension Code determines IMRF eligibility and it provides that elected officials, if they hold a position that requires the hours of service, are eligible to join IMRF [at section 7-109(1)(c)]. This cannot be changed by action of a township board.

Therefore, please let us know the basis for the Maine Township Board's determination that the position of Maine Township Assessor does not require service for at least 1000 hours annually. If there is no basis for this determination, IMRF will not remove the current Assessor from IMRF participation, even though the Board did not recertify the position as IMRF qualifying.



www.imrf.org

Laura J. Morask November 14, 2017 Page 2

I would be happy to discuss IMRF participation for elected officials and the Maine Township Assessor in particular, at your convenience. My direct phone number is 630-368-5352.

Very truly yours,

Kathy O'Brien General Counsel

cc: Susan Krey Beth Janicki Clark Kate Setchell